
 Governing Board Meeting of June 27, 2007 
 
The Contra Costa Community College District (CCCCD) Governing Board met at the George 
R. Gordon Education Center on June 27, 2007.  The regular meeting began with a closed 
session at 5:30 p.m., followed by an open session at 7:00 p.m.  Highlights of the meeting 
follow: 
 
Introduction of Pamela J. Hampton, Student Trustee for 2007-08, and 
Administration of Oath  
Board President Cookman introduced 2007-08 Student Trustee Pamela J. Hampton and 
administered the oath of office.  Mrs. Cookman welcomed Ms. Hampton to the Governing Board. 
 
High Demand Programs:  Nursing  
Sandra Castillo, Director of Nursing Programs, Los Medanos College, summarized the 
attached report. 
 
2007-2008 Tentative Budget 
Interim Vice Chancellor of Finance and Administration Doug Roberts summarized the 
attached 2007-08 tentative budget.  State law requires that the Governing Board 
approve a tentative budget prior to June 30 of each year.  The tentative budget is 
developed in accordance with the approved budget calendar and District participatory 
governance policy and procedure.   
 
Ratification of Contracts for New Associate Vice Chancellors and New 
Chief Facilities Planner 
In Board Report Nos. 94-B, 94-C, and 94-F, the Governing Board approved contracts for 
Associate Vice Chancellor/Chief Financial Officer Doug Roberts, Associate Vice 
Chancellor/Chief Human Resources Officer Eugene Huff, Associate Vice Chancellor/Chief 
Information Officer Mojdeh Mehdizadeh, and Chief Facilities Planner Raymond Pyle. 



 
Student Trustee Election Process 
Amy Donofrio, Associated Students President, Diablo Valley College, gave background 
information regarding the Student Trustee election process and stated the DVC Associated 
Students felt the District’s election process was not satisfactory, because students 
Districtwide should have an opportunity to vote.  Meetings to resolve the concerns and to 
reach agreement on the Student Trustee election process have begun so that the new 
election process is in place for the 2008-09 Student Trustee election. 
 
Student Learning Outcomes Update Report 
Interim Special Assistant to the Chancellor Ted Wieden summarized the attached report on 
Student Learning Outcomes (SLO). 
 
New Start Time for Governing Board Meetings 
The Governing Board unanimously supported the new start time of 6:00 p.m. for regular 
meetings.  The first meeting to begin at 6:00 p.m. will be held on August 29, 2007. 
 

Upon approval at the next regular meeting, complete Governing Board minutes for this meeting  
will be posted at: http://www.4cd.net/governing_board/minutes06_07.asp. 

 
THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING/STUDY SESSION OF THE GOVERNING BOARD  

WILL BE HELD ON JULY 25, 2007, AT 4:00 P.M. IN THE BFL COMMUNITY CENTER,  
DIABLO VALLEY COLLEGE, 321 GOLF CLUB ROAD, PLEASANT HILL, CALIFORNIA 




















































































































































































